
        May 6, 2019 

6
th

 Day of The April Term 

 

 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

DeKalb County Courthouse, Maysville, MO 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner Kyle White, East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White and East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee welcomed those in attendance and then Kyle Carroll led the group in 

prayer followed by the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

Guests attending today’s meeting were as follows: John Murphy, Randy Dillon of Viebrock Sales 

and Service and Rip Anderson of Metal Culverts. 

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to approve the agenda and the minutes 

with West District Commissioner, Kyle White making the second. Motion approved.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised that the roof project would not be started until after the 

Memorial Day Service that will be held on the Courthouse lawn. She also reported that water was 

coming in the floor of the Assessor’s Office. Lawns Unlimited whom has been purchased by Archer 

Lawn out of St Joe had looked at it last year to see what could be done to divert the water away from 

the building. Archer has since submitted a bid of approximately $8,000 to get the water away from 

the NE and NW side of the building. Nothing will be done at this time until the new roof is installed 

to see if that doesn’t rectify the issues with the water coming in the building. Thompson Plumbing 

will be called to have them run their camera to see where the water is going. 

 

Bids were mailed and put in the paper for work to be done at Sunset Home. Those bids will be 

opened on May 28
th

. 

 

Pattern Energy has been contacted concerning the ADLS and the County will be notified by mail 

their answer concerning the lighting. 

 

West Commisioner, Kyle White advised that Gentry County was doing an ordinance to charge each 

restaurant in their County a fee for inspections to help fund Tri-County Health. DeKalb County is 

not going to do this at this time. DeKalb County will be adding more funds in 2020 to help Tri-

County Health.  

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission and advised he had inspected the 

bridge west of Norris Quarries and he can only add 3” max to each side. He also discussed brush 

letters and the aluminum box for project #460001. 

 

Bids were opened at 11 a.m. for tubes. East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion 

to accept the bids from Metal Culverts for riveted pipe and from Viebrock for spiral.  West District 

Commissioner, Kyle White made the second. Motion carried.  

 

Stephanie Williams and Doug Schmitz from NCMBF (North Central Missouri Business Facilitation) 

met with the Commission to thank them for their support over the past year and upcoming meetings.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn with East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee making the second. Motion carried.  

 

With no other business before the Commission they adjourned. The next meeting of the Commission 

will be May 13, 2019 at 9 a.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


